Eastshore League Solo and Ensemble Festival
    Snoqualmie Middle School
                                    9200 Railroad Ave SE Snoqualmie WA 98065
                                                             Saturday, March 7, 2020
My Name________________________ ensemble group name_______________________
Performance       solo time: _________                                      ensemble time: _________

Judge/room # (solo) __________________         Judge/room# (ensemble) _________________
You should find this to be a great experience and your playing skills will surely grow.

              Please follow the guidelines below to have the best experience possible. Good Luck!
1. Dress in attire that you consider dressy and professional. (Polo, white and black, or something special for your group.) If you are sick, do not come but try to let someone know so we are not worried. The group can play without you.
2.  Come to SMS 30 minutes before your performance time to check in and find your warm up room. Parking is very limited – there might be shuttle bus from HS.  Tune, warm-up, rehearse with your group, leave coats and cases in warm up room (do not bring these to the performance and do not practice in the hallway outside your performance room). Try to go to your room 10 minutes before you perform to listen to the performers before you in your judge’s room if you wish. 
3.  Make sure you have your instrument, music, tuning app/tuner, a copy of music/score for the judge(this is something you provide either a photocopy or the original if you have it memorized), rosin, an endpin stop, shoulder pad, etc.

4.  Your family and friends are allowed in the room with you. At the beginning of your 10 minute time slot give a copy of the music to the judge, tune in the room, wait for the judge to tell you to begin, introduce yourself(name, grade, school) and the piece you will be performing. If you have a pianist please introduce him/her. Perform your piece and bow at the end.  Acknowledge your accompanist!  The judge will have the remaining time to give comments and work with you on the piece. Do anything and everything the judge says to do!!! Try it out and see if you like their suggestions.  Do not forget to pick up your music from the judge if it is an original or you want it back! Please make sure that your name or BLMS is written on it just in case you forget. Last thing: Thank the Judge!!!
5. You will NOT have access to the orchestra room at BLMS on Saturday so everything you need goes home on Friday, March 6.  Those of you with no cello or bass at home need to arrange which one you will be using and you need to get it back and forth. Please try to use your rented/owned instrument on Saturday. If you need to share, work this out by the Tuesday before festival and keep me involved. Make sure your name and BLMS are on everything that you bring to the festival just in case you forget something. 
A rating scale is used to judge you to a standard of excellence for your age and years of study. You are not compared to any one else performing at this festival.  I is Superior, II is Excellent, III is Good, etc.  The judge can add a plus or minus to the score. You are not to ask the judge what your score is. You will receive that on Monday or Tuesday. 
If you have any questions please call me at school at 425-837-4146.  My cell is 425-681-9140 but do not expect me to answer. I will try to check it but remember I only have one arm after the surgery and I will be helping students.  You may ask anyone for help, including judges for tuning, etc. Advocate for yourself. You are prepared, have fun!!
Thanks   Marianna Vail

